
State of Florida 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 2540 SHWMARD OAK BOULEV.IRD 
TALLAXASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

DATE : January 10, 2 0 0 1  

FROM : Marshall Willis, Bureau Chief 
TO: Dr. Mary Bane, Deputy 

RE: Docket No. 000295-W,  
No. 12 on the January 16, 2001 agenda. 

S t a f f  would like to substitute page 12 of the recommendation 
with a new page. The purpose is to replace the paragraph under 
t h e  heading of Water Treatment Plant with the correct version. 
During the process of putting the recommendation together, 
apparently the wrong version of this issue was inserted in the 
f i n a l  recommendation. This change has no effect on the 
recommendation. It only correctly explains how the water treatment 
plant used and u s e f u l  was calculated. 

This docket can not be deferred as it has a statutory five 
month deadline for a decision by the Commission. Staff would 
therefore like permission to replace the Commissioners copies of 
page 12 with the attached highlighted paragraphs and orally 
indicate this change at the agenda conference on January 16, 2001. 

cc: Division of Records and Reporting 
Division of Legal Services 
Division of Economic Regulation (Devlin, Tudor, B i n f o r d ,  
Monroe, Crouch, Merchant, Lingo) 



DOCKET NO. 000295-WU 
DATE: January 4 ,  2001 

REVISED 

ISSUE 6 :  What are the used and u s e f u l  percentages for the water 
treatment plant and water distribution system? 

RECOMMENDATION: The water treatment plant should be considered 
100% used and useful. The distribution system should be considered 
7 6 . 3 7 %  used and useful. As a result, rate base should be decreased 
by $31,432, with corresponding decreases to depreciation expense of 
$1,120 and property taxes of $239. (MUNROE, BINFORD) 

STAFF ANALYSIS: 

Water Treatment Plant 

Water Distribution Svstern 

Usage indicates that a lot to l o t  or equivalent residential 
connection (ERC) to ERC calculation would be immaterially 
different. This is because there are no general service customers 
with high consumption. Therefore, staff has used lot to lot in the 
calculation of the water distribution system used and useful. 

The utility engineer, Mr. Guastella, furnished staff with a 
detailed street by street analysis of the distribution system. 
Along with this data, Mr. Guastella proposed exceptions to be made 
in the used and useful calculation: (1) all lines 6 inches to 10 
inches in diameter be considered transmission mains and, therefore, 
should be considered 100%; (2) all streets with a lot count of 50% 
o r  greater should be considered 100%; and (3) a minimum of 10% be 
used f o r  all streets with less than 10% of available lots occupied. 
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